
 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
 
 
Dear  :  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Norman Van Liew 
Editor and Publisher 
The Bolivar Commercial 
P. O. Drawer 1050 
Cleveland, MS  38732 
 
 
Dear Mr. Van Liew:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Eric Stringfellow 
Public Editor 
The Clarion-Ledger 
P. O. Box 40 
Jackson, MS  39205 
 
 
Dear Mr. Stringfellow:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Steve Stewart 
Editor and Publisher 
Clarksdale Press Register 
P.O. Box 1120 
Clarksdale, MS  38615 
 
 
Dear Mr. Stewart:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Birnie Imes 
Publisher 
The Commercial Dispatch 
P.O. Box 512 
Columbus, MS  39704 
 
 
Dear Mr. Imes:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. William Jacobs 
Publisher 
The Daily Leader 
P.O. Box 552 
Brookhaven, MS  39602 
 
 
Dear Mr. Jacobs:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Joseph Lee, III 
Publisher 
The Daily Sentinel-Star 
P. O. Box 908 
Grenada, MS  38902-0907 
 
 
Dear Mr. Lee:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Don Norman 
Publisher 
The Daily Times Leader 
P. O. Drawer 1177 
West Point, MS  39774 
 
 
Dear Mr. Norman:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Donald Adderton 
Editor 
The Delta Democrat-Times 
P. O. Box 1618 
Greenville, MS  38702-1618 
 
 
Dear Mr. Adderton:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Hand Dudding 
Editor 
The DeSoto Appeal 
232 E. Goodman Rd., Bldg. 2 
Southaven, MS  38673 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dudding:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Tom Pittman 
Publisher 
The DeSoto Times Today 
P. O. Box 102 
Hernando, MS  38634 
 
 
Dear Mr. Pittman:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Charles Dunagin 
Editor and Publisher 
The Enterprise-Journal 
P. O. Box 910 
McComb, MS  39649 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dunagin:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Tim Kalich 
Editor and Publisher 
The Greenwood Commonwealth 
P. O. Box 8051 
Greenwood, MS  38935-8051 
 
 
Dear Mr. Kalich:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Ms. Marilyn Mitchell 
Editor 
The Hattiesburg American 
P. O. Box 1112 
Hattiesburg, MS  39403-1111 
 
 
Dear Ms. Mitchell:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Barry Burleson 
Publisher 
The Laurel Leader-Call 
P. O. Box 728 
Laurel, MS  39441 
 
 
Dear Mr. Burleson:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Paul Barrett 
Publisher 
The Meridian Star 
P. O. Box 1591 
Meridian, MS  39302 
 
 
Dear Mr. Barrett:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Dan Davis 
Editor 
The Mississippi Press 
P. O. Box 849 
Pascagoula, MS  39568-0849 
 
 
Dear Mr. Davis:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Ms. Stacy Graning 
Editor 
The Natchez Democrat 
P. O. Box 1447 
Natchez, MS  39121 
 
 
Dear Ms. Graning:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Lloyd Gray 
Editor 
Northeast Mississippi Daily Journal 
P. O. Box 909 
Tupelo, MS  38802 
 
 
Dear Mr. Gray:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Jesse Phillips 
Publisher 
The Oxford Eagle 
P. O. Box 866 
Oxford, MS  38655 
 
 
Dear Mr. Phillips:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Tom Andrews 
Publisher 
The Picayune Item 
P. O. Box 580 
Picayune, MS  39466 
 
 
Dear Mr. Andrews:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Don Norman 
Publisher 
The Starkville Daily News 
P. O. Drawer 1068 
Starkville, MS  39760 
 
 
Dear Mr. Norman:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Ricky Mathews 
Publisher 
The Sun-Herald 
P. O. Box 4567 
Gulfport, MS  39535 
 
 
Dear Mr. Mathews:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Charlie Mitchell 
Managing Editor 
Vicksburg Post 
P. O. Box 821668 
Vicksburg, MS  39182 
 
 
Dear Mr. Mitchell:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
 
 
Dear  :  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Leon Long 
General Manager 
WLOX-TV 
P. O. Box 4596 
Biloxi, MS  39535 
 
 
Dear Mr. Long:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Stuart Kellogg 
General Manager 
WAPT-TV 
P. O. Box 10297 
Jackson, MS  39289 
 
 
Dear Mr. Kellogg:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Lou Morlino 
General Manager 
WJTV-TV 
P. O. Box 8887 
Jackson, MS  39284-8887 
 
 
Dear Mr. Morlino:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Dan Modisett 
General Manager 
WLBT-TV 
P. O. Box 1712 
Jackson, MS  39215 
 
 
Dear Mr. Modisett:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Jack Lingard 
General Manager 
WLOV-TV 
P. O. Box 1732 
Tupelo, MS  38802-1732 
 
 
Dear Mr. Lingard:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Mark Ledbetter 
General Manager 
WGBC-TV 
P. O. Box 2424 
Meridian, MS  39302 
 
 
Dear Mr. Ledbetter:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
 
 
Dear  :  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Mr. Steve Davenport 
TeleSouth Communications 
63100  I-55 N. 
Jackson, MS  39211 
 
 
Dear Mr. Davenport:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 
 
 
 

December 11, 2001 
 
 
Ms. Marie Antoon 
Interim Executive Director 
Public Radio In Mississippi 
3825 Ridgewood Road 
Jackson, MS  39211 
 
 
Dear Ms. Antoon:  
 

I am very pleased to invite you to the Leadership Summit on Higher Education 
being held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in Jackson at the Hilton Hotel.  The summit will 
begin at 10:30 a.m., continue through lunch, and conclude at 2:00 p.m.   

 
Since May, a broad-based 45-member steering committee of fellow Mississippians, 

co-chaired by Aubrey Patterson of BancorpSouth and myself, has guided and overseen a 
process to develop a forward-looking and goal-oriented agenda for all of our colleges and 
universities -- public and private, as well as two-year and four-year.  The Center for Public 
Higher Education Trusteeship and Governance at the Association of Governing Boards of 
Universities and Colleges has facilitated our process.  
 

The results of the steering committee’s work, Building Opportunity in Mississippi 
Through Higher Education, will be formally released at the leadership summit. We believe 
that it will help advance Mississippi’s competitiveness and improve the quality of life of our 
citizens.  Building Opportunity in Mississippi Through Higher Education is focused on six 
major priorities recommending what higher education can do to advance our state. 
 

Partners and advocates from all corners of Mississippi will be necessary if this agenda 
is to have its desired positive effects and advance Mississippi.  The leadership summit brings 
together Mississippi leaders of state government, the business community, and higher 
education, as well as other civic leaders of our state.  Please join me at the Leadership 
Summit on January 7.  To RSVP, please contact Kelly Riley of my staff at either 601-359-
2528 or kriley@governor.state.ms.us.  I look forward to seeing you on January 7. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE



 


